
IMPORTANT CHANGE REGARDING ENGLISH LANGUAGE PROFICIENCY TESTS :  

For those who are planning to apply to the PEARL programme for entry in September 2024 

 

2023/6/1 

  

 

Keio University, Faculty of Economics has decided to only accept scores from tests taken in 

designated test centers. As such, the Faculty has decided NOT to accept the following scores 

for the PEARL programme for entry in September 2024: 

  

- TOEFL iBT® Home Edition 

- IELTS Online 

- IELTS Indicator 

 

Results of TOEFL iBT® Paper Edition will still be accepted. Note that all applicants to the 

PEARL programme for September 2024 entry will need to submit TOEFL iBT® scores and/or 

IELTS Academic Module scores, regardless of their nationality or educational history. Nobody 

may qualify for an exemption from submitting these scores. 

 

For further information, ensure that you refer to the Application Guidebook for September 

2024 Entry, which is to be posted on the webpage below sometime during July 2023. 

 

https://www.keio.ac.jp/en/admissions/undergraduate/pearl/ 

 


